All Hazard All Discipline Minutes June 19, 2008

7:30 am Gallatin County EOC

Present	 Patrick Lonergan, Norm Eggert, Betty Kalakay, Ross Johnson, John Alston, Ben Hess, Bruce Cunningham, Bob Fry, Christina Powell, Mark Johnson, Bryan Connelley
Minutes Approval	March 20, 2008 Minutes
Emergency Management	 A discussion was held on items to revise on the county LEPC HazMat Plan. The following were identified: Add county White Powder protocol Remove meeting attendance requirement Remove standing subcommittees (Transportation, PR, Facilities, and Hazard Analysis) Look into whether Unified Health Command is a subcommittee Insert the new hazard analysis Reference AHAD in Section 4.01 Update County Description and demographics Patrick advised that the MPI plan is moving forward and that the group will be meeting on June 30th at 1:00 pm with Dr. Majxner to clarify so questions. Patrick advised that an EOC grant will be available shortly. Not sure what it will look like, but will see what can be done. We're thinking it will be able to be applied towards finishing off some of the presentation features the EOC was wired for.
Citizen Corps	 No one from MSU was present. Patrick advised that a planning meeting was held at MSU. He is not sure of the dates of the class, but it will be held this summer and anyone interested can contact Glenn Puffer.
Unified Health Command	 Betty Kalakay advised that they conducted a survey for volunteer medical personnel that could be used in a large incident. They received 250 responses from people that were interested. They have also conducted a facility survey to identify the capabilities and supply stock of the facilities.
Schools	•
Training & Exercise	 There is a possibility of an facilitated MPI exercise. Rich Whitaker has been in contact with MSU who is conduct a project on mass casualty incidents. They put on a funded computer driven exercise for local jurisdictions as part of their research. It is focused on the hospital side of things.
Public Education	•
Volunteers Active in Disaster	 Patrick advised Capt. Jonathon Russell with the Salvation Army has been transferred to Colorado and will be departing soon. Norm Eggert advised that VOAD sent letters to participating agencies and received no response.

Communications	 Ben Hess advised that he has received 3 applications for the Communications System Manager, two of which are local. The interview committee will be reviewing those applications and move forward from there. Ben advised that Jack Spillman left lewis and Clark county and took a position with Flathead County.
Additional	 Bryan Connelley mentioned that the Community Wildfire Protection Plan was going to be presented to the Gallatin County Commission this afternoon for approval. He also mentioned that several agencies are working on developing a wildfire flyer that talks about the prepare, stay, defend concept for homeowners. Bryan also advised that there are a fair amount of fuel reduction projects taking place and a lot of inquiries. He recently pulled some data, and there are 10,000 structures in the Gallatin County Wildland Urban Interface.
Next meeting	 July 17, 2008 @ 7:30 am – Gallatin County EOC

Upcoming Activities

Upcoming Meetings

- May 21 Fire Council Issues
- June 3 Red Cross DAT
- June 12 Fire Council Communications
- June 18 Fire Council Issues
- July 10 Unified Health Command

Upcoming Training

- May 17-18 I-Suite for Locals (Bozeman)
- May 30-June 1 Engine Academy (Locuck Camp)
- June 16-17 ICS-300 (Helena)
- June 17-18 ICS-400 (Helena)

Upcoming Exercises

•